
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

Recreation Meeting – November 14, 2016 
4:30 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, 

Julie Moore, and Mike Cormier. 

Moved by:  J. Moore     Seconded by: M. Cormier 

        Carried 

Resolved to accept the minutes of October 17, 2016 

SOUTHERN COMFORT POTLUCK 

There were 44 people in attendance and we raised $97.00 in revenue.  The next potluck 

will be the Chili Contest on November 26, 2016. 

SENIORS LUNCHEON DECEMBER 5, 2016 

The menu for the luncheon will consist of egg salad and roasted turkey sandwiches.  

Paula will make Italian wedding soup and Debbie Shaughnessy will be asked to make 

potato cheddar soup.  We will do relish trays with olives, pickles and cherry tomatoes.  

Coffee and tea will be served.  Paula will pick up five trays of assorted squares from M 

& M’s.  Creamer and sugar need to be purchased.  Julie will set up the music.  Mike will 

do the chairs.  Set up will take place on Saturday, December 3, 2016. 

CHILLI CONTEST NOVEMBER 26, 2016 

Paula will create the ribbon, however, at the moment they are not in stock at All Star 

Trophies. Mike, Paula and Julie will do the setup on Friday November 25, 2016 at 4:30.  

Will contact D. Shaughnessy to see if she is available. 

 
HILTON FAMILY FUN DAY- FEBRUARY 20, 2017 
 
John Wells and Rod Woods have been contacted and will run the games.  The menu 
will be served by Julie, Mike will cook 4 dozen hotdogs. Need to pick up 5 pkgs of (8) 
hot dog buns.  Julie and Paula will make the beaver tails at the hall.  Need to make up a 
sugar and cinnamon mix and check for condiments.  Inventory of the prizes need to be 
taken and more prizes purchased at Dollarama.  We will store everything in the office 
the day before.   



 
KIDS PAINT DAY 
 
Julie has contacted Stacy Cook about running a kids paint day.  She provides all the 
paint and supplies.  Stacy normally charges $20.00 per child.  Recreation would like to 
pay half of the cost to help out families with more than one child.  We are looking at 
either December 10th or the 17th for the event.  Children have to be nine or older to 
attend.  We will advertise in the Island Clippings for two weeks.  Paula will do up 
posters. Setup will take place on the Friday before at 4:30.   
 
ADULTS PAINT NIGHT 
 
Recreation is looking at holding an Adults Paint Night at the Community Hall after 
January.  Richards Landing hosted one and Julie said that there were a lot in 
attendance.  We would need a liquor license and a person behind the bar with a Smart 
Serve Certificate.  The proceeds would go to the Mathews Memorial Hospital 
Association. 
 
GARBAGE BAGS 
 
Julie was informed by a ratepayer that Timbermart is now selling clear garbage bags.  
Julie will check the price to see if we are competitive and if need be, we will price match. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 4:30 p.m. on 
December 12, 2016 
 
Moved by: P. Cormier     Seconded by: J. Moore  
        Carried 


